Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0078/P

	Development Proposed:
	Application for the discharge of condition No 2 (materials), condition No 3 (record of building), condition No 4 (site contamination) and condition No 5 (access gate opening) of planning permission 3/2009/0644/P at Watery Gate Farm, Watery Gate Lane, Bleasdale, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	N/A



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	N/A



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	In November 2009 permission was granted for a scheme of alterations and extensions for this existing house incorporating a former agricultural building within the residential curtilage and adjustment to the curtilage to create a rear garden area (3/2009/0644/P).  

This application seeks to discharge four of the conditions imposed on that planning permission.  

Condition No 2 required the submission and approval of precise details of external materials.  

The agent has confirmed that the external materials will be Natural Stone to the walls, Natural Blue Slates to the roofs and hardwood door and window frames – all to match the existing.

Condition No 3 required the making of a detailed archaeological record of the building that was to be submitted to and agreed in writing by the Local Planning Authority.  A report with the heading ‘Historic Building Recording’ by Stephen Haigh Building Archaeologist has been submitted with this current application.  The County Council Archaeology Service has confirmed that they were sent a copy of this report in May 2011 and they confirmed that the report does meet with their requirements and that Condition No 3 can therefore be fully discharged.

Condition No 4 required an investigation to be carried out in respect of any possible ground contamination and for a report outlining the findings of such an investigation to be submitted for the approval of the Local Planning Authority.  The applicants have submitted with this application a document entitled ‘Phase 1 Environmental Desk Study Report’ prepared by DG-A Ltd.  The Council’s Head of Engineering Services has studied the report and confirmed it to be acceptable such that Condition No 4 can be fully discharged.

Condition No 5 specifies the precise dimensions and design of the proposed vehicular access into the site including the maximum height (1m) of the visibility splay walls.  

The applicant has submitted with this application drawing No 09.119/05/B in which the proposed access is shown in accordance with the specifications stated in condition No 5.  It is also stated on a document submitted with this current application that ‘it is proposed to set the existing gates 5.0m back from the highway, with walls not more than 1.0m high and built with a 45o splay as described within the condition’.  

This condition can therefore be partially discharged insofar as the submitted details are in accordance with the condition.  The condition, however, cannot be fully discharged until the access has been formed fully in accordance with those details.  



	RECOMMENDATION: That condition No’s 2, 3 and 4 be fully discharged and condition No 5 be partially discharged.


DATE INSPECTED: 














